
From: Stefanie Ketley  
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 3:43 PM 
To: Council Agenda <councilagenda@london.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Please place community hubs in neighbourhoods across the city 
 
Dear councillors, 
 
I strongly recommend that community hubs be placed in many of London’s neighbourhoods, not just in 
the east end and downtown. 
 
As a general principle, you might target areas with malls, e.g. Sherwood Forest ( near a mall), areas near 
Whiteoaks mall, etc. These areas typically include public transportation services and have useable office 
space and parking. 
 
 
Disadvantaged people from all backgrounds deserve community support and respect: as a city 
community, we must take care of our own. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Stefanie Ketley, Ph.D. 
 


